

Dear Parents/Guardians

Re: Year 7 Wymondley Woods 'Getting to know your trip'

We would like to encourage those of you who have not yet returned the slip for our visit to Wymondley Wood, to do so this week with £30 or the balance of payment, as the deadline is Friday 8 September. Students not participating will be working as normal in lessons in school. If any your son/daughter who qualifies for pupil premium, please contact me in confidence if the costs are preventing your child taking part.

During the visit, students will walk out to the camp site; get involved in two days of team building and fun activities, culminating in a 'Nobel's got talent' evening. Nobel staff and sixth form will be there throughout to help the new year group settle, develop good relationships and make new friends. The cost for the visit is £30. Curie and Eliot will leave on Monday 18 September and return on Wednesday 20 September, Mandela and Teresa will leave on Wednesday 20 September and return on Friday 22 September. Student luggage will be taken to the camp by van.

There will be an important meeting for parents on Thursday 7 September to give information and answer questions:

- C & E-6.15-6.45
- M & T 7.00-7.30

At this meeting we will discuss the programme and talk to you about any concerns you may have including any medication that students may need to take. You will be pleased to hear that the camp is not near any shops so students will not require any money! Finally, I attach a kit list for you to start to prepare, and ask that medical forms be returned asap to the front office labelled for the attention of Mrs Horton. Finally, a reminder that the balance of the trip is required by 8 September.

Yours sincerely

Mr D. Camp

Trip Leader	
Students name:	Form:
I wish my son/daughter to participate in the Wymondle	y Woods trip and enclose £30.
Contact details: Tel	Mobile:
Email:	
Parents signature:	





KIT LIST WYMONDLEY WOOD

Students will require a packed lunch for the first day of their trip and we will be stopping on route to have a picnic. Students will be provided with a lunch for the return journey.

They will also need:

Waterproof anorak or cagoule

Warm sweatshirt / jumper

1 pair of tracksuit bottoms

2 pairs of trainers (one pair old) or wellies in case it is wet

2 T-shirts

1 pair of Shorts

1 large towels

Underwear / socks

Toilet bag and toiletries

Sunscreen

Sun hat / cap

A torch

Strong black sacks for wet or dirty clothes

One small plastic bottle / flask for carrying a drink

Small rucksack for carrying drink and lunch on first day and last day

One pair of pyjamas/sleepwear

Bedding – a sleeping bag and a pillow, role mat; extra blanket. This is to be packed in a black bin

liner, clearly labelled with the students name

Tie-up black bin liner for bedding on return journey

Mug (plastic if possible) for hot chocolate.

Plate, knife, fork and spoon (plastic preferred)

We asked parents to donate a cake/biscuits if possible that will be cut up and served with evening hot chocolate for students. All donations gratefully received.

